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Conference Description

The conference, spanning over a period of four days, consists of workshops and breakout
sessions designed to keep college faculty and administrators abreast of state regulatory
and other changes in curriculum processes. Breakout sessions also include best
practices in the development, maintenance and management of curriculum.

Summary — One Full Page: Please describe the benefits to Student Success & Equity that you
gained by participating in this event. How will you disseminate/share this information with your
SAC colleagues?

The benefits to student success and equity that | gained from participation in the 2017
Curriculum Institute include learning about state regulatory and other changes to
curriculum processes that affect SAC's offering of quality curriculum to the student
population it serves. The conference also provided valuable information on best practices
in the development, maintenance and management of curriculum to ensure that SAC's
curriculum meets quality standards and provide students with knowledge and skills to
achieve their career goals and ambitions.

The initial general session of the conference introduced attendees to the CCCCO's
efforts to streamline the curriculum approval process. Presenters described the effort of
the CCC Curriculum Committee (5C). The new approval process allows colleges to be
more responsive to student, employer and industry partner needs by reducing the time it
takes to offer new courses and educational programs currently in demand. The general
sessions were followed by some notable breakout sessions.

One such breakout session analyzed the components of a COR. Each component was
discussed in detail with emphasis placed on applicable laws, regulations, and
expectations of ACCJC. Other notable sessions included administrator responsibilities in
curriculum, curriculum handbooks, program viability and credit hour calculations, and
updates to the PCAH. The updates were informative and it was interesting to learn that
many questions regarding curriculum remain unanswered and a seventh edition of the
PCAH can be expected in the coming year.

In summary, the conference offered valuable information for both administrators and
faculty to use in the design, development and offering of quality curriculum that will bring
much benefit and equity to the students we serve. | would highly recommend that
Curriculum Institute become a professional development priority for SAC faculty and
academic administrators.
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